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Correspondence/Memorandum    
 
 
 
DATE: October 17, 2014  
   
TO: Public Works and Transportation Committee  
   
FROM: David Janda, Dane County Emergency Management  
     
   
SUBJECT: Siren Easement – Bayview Heights, Town of Dunn. 

 
 

 

 
A copy of the Siren Easement referenced above is attached to this memo for consideration by the Public Works & 
Transportation Committee. 
  
This Siren Easement is granted by Bayview Heights for a replacement early warning siren at this trailer home park.  The 
existing siren has been in place since the 1970’s and will be decommissioned.  The easement provides for the installation of a 
new siren mounted on a 55’ wood pole with all associated control equipment.  Electrical service will be provided through a 
separate service from the local utility.   There is no cost to the County for this easement.   
 
This siren project is part of a county-wide effort to upgrade the early warning siren system.  The Bayview Heights siren is one 
of about nine new warning sirens being placed around the County. The majority of these new sirens are being located on 
municipal properties through intergovernmental agreements. The siren at Bayview Heights is on private property. 
 
Mary Kasparek, Dane County Corporation Counsel, and Jan Zimmerman, Dane County Real Estate Coordinator have drafted 
and reviewed the easement and determined that it is in the best interest of Dane County. 
 
As an easement under $100, this falls under Chapter 28.33 of the County ordinance.  As such, authority is given to the Public 
Works & Transportation Committee to approve, and only the County Clerk’s signature is required. 
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